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            Stirling Eco-Congregation Network

                     7.30pm, Wednesday 27th May 2015

                              St Columba’s Church, Stirling
Present:

 
Rev Alan Miller   St Columba’s Church



John McGrath     do.

Gordon Kerr        do.

                      Wendy McLean   do.                    

Margaret Warnock              ECS & Callander Kirk
Jon Cape

          Stirling Methodist Church

Rev Jim Landels                Allan Church, Bannockburn
Douglas Savage                 do.
Colin Blair                           do.

Robert Chalmers                do.

Bob Miller                           do.

Phil Johnson                      do.

Donald Gardner                Bridge of Allan Parish Church

Kathrine Gardner               do.

Richard Grosse                St Mary’s Aberfoyle

Christopher Roads             do.

Tom Pollock
                  St Ninians Old Parish, Stirling 
Michael Adam
         do.       


Apologies: Len Gregory, Kilmadock.
1. The meeting was chaired by Rev Allan Miller and a note of the meeting taken by Wendy McLean.  
2. The Rev. Alan Miller welcomed all attendees to the meeting and opened proceedings with a prayer.

3. Matters Arising


Kathrine explained that the previous minute was incorrect in stating that Bridge of Allan Parish Church was about to receive a grant for replacement of their sanctuary roof. A funding application had unfortunately proved unsuccessful. Also, their ground source heat system had not been problematic as reported but a compressor had failed. The compressor had subsequently been repaired.
4.
St Columba’s Church Hall Renovation 2014
Gordon and John provided an excellent presentation and tour of the extensive upgrading works carried out to St Columba’s church hall during 2014. A Powerpoint copy of their presentation is provided with this Note. The project was well managed throughout leading to a number of successful intended outcomes such as reduction in CO2 emissions, increasing social and community use, and achieving environmental and accessibility objectives.
Sincere thanks were extended to Gordon and John not only for their talk and tour, but also for giving permission to distribute their Powerpoint presentation to the ECS Stirlingshire Network.
5.
Updates from Churches
Stirling Methodists:  Jon Cape provided an update on the ‘Request to Nations’ letter drafted to Jan Eliasson, Deputy Secretary-General of the United Nations. Jon explained that the recently elected Member of Parliament for Stirling, Steven Paterson, has agreed to sign the letter, thus adding his name to that of other local political leaders. As previously reported the ‘Request to Nations’ letter is requesting that “all States work constructively towards a far-reaching global climate agreement in Paris (Conference of the Parties 21) in 2015, building on transparency, adequacy and accountability. 
The new agreement must be:

•
ambitious enough to keep temperature rises within the  2° Celsius target which has already been agreed;

•
fair enough to distribute the burden in an equitable way; and

•
legally binding enough to guarantee that effective national climate policies to curb emissions are well funded and fully implemented”.
St Columba’s: St Columba’s have been involving children in a church garden and explaining the concept of food miles. The church has also screened the film ‘Flushed Away’.
Callander Kirk: Callander Kirk has given out wildflower seeds as a way of assisting bee pollination, as part of their ‘Grow Wild’ initiative. A ’creation corner’ has also been established to focus attention on creation. Activities have included making palms for Palm Sunday. 
St Ninians Old Parish: St Ninians are giving consideration to applying for their second ECS Eco Award.
6. News from Eco Congregation

Discussion took place regarding the visit of the ECS Baton to Stirlingshire churches. The Baton Relay is an initiative to raise awareness of the forthcoming COP21 in Paris during December. It also carries a demand from ECS churches for climate justice recognising that the poorest countries producing the least pollution are often those who suffer most from the effects of pollution.
Callander Kirk are hosting the Baton during the weekend of their 9 mile Pilgrimage Walk from Callander Kirk to Trossachs Church.
7.
Upcoming Events

· 18-19 October: Christian Aid Hunger for Justice weekend: One Million Ways campaign - posters and letter forms, to be sent to local MPs, were handed out, highlighting the need for action on climate change

· 23rd September: ‘Love God, Love God’s World’, Why Christians Care for Creation, 7:30pm, St Andrew’s and St George’s West, George Street, Edinburgh
· 26th September:  ECS Local Networks Seminar, Dunblane Cathedral Halls
8.
Next Meeting: 

      At St.Ninians Old Parish Church, Stirling on Wednesday 16th September at 7:30pm. Speakers to be confirmed.   ACTION MA/TP.
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